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Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 23 September 2015
In attendance:

Dr Colin Machin (Chairman) (CM)





Mr John Bristow (JB)
Mrs Ingrid Cunningham (IC)






Mrs Karen Burton (KB)
Ms Shahena Khatun – WMC (SK)

Apologies:


Mrs Hasmeeta Parmar (HP)

Mr Alfred Geary (AF)






Mr Keith Verrall (KV)
Ms Pamila Kalia, Pharmacist (PK)

Mr Simon Bardsley – WMC (SB)

ONGOING MATTERS

· SUGGESTIONS BOX

Nothing to report

· WELCOME TO NEW PPG MEMBER

CM welcomed Karen Burton to the PPG. Karen currently works for the LLR Alliance and is based at Loughborough Hospital. Karen has helped with promotional events for the Alliance and PPGs held at the Loughborough Town Hall and hopes to be able to help promote further awareness of the Woodbrook PPG. CM asked if she would be happy to write an article for the newsletter as an introduction to our patients, happy to do this. Action: KB
· CCG/PPG NETWORK MEETING

JB attended the meeting on 2 September. There was a lot of discussion on Mental Health and Dementia awareness and JB reported that the CCG are disappointed with the professional resistance from secondary care to discharge patients back into primary care/community.
One of the suggestions from the Patient Engagement events was to have a “patient champion” or “mystery shopper” so practices could receive feedback on their service.

CQC inspections were also mentioned and the CCG suggest PPG members should be included at visits where possible. Once the practice receives confirmation of a visit, the PPG will be informed of the date by the practice.

· FRIENDS & FAMILY TEST REVIEW

3 responses received for August, mostly positive.
It was suggested that the nurses could hand out the forms to patients as easier than the doctors. KB said that the hospital have some forms with smiley faces rather than type so it is easier for patients with learning disabilities or literacy or language problems. KB will bring the forms in to share. Action: KB/SK 
· TELEPHONE SYSTEM SURVEY

Patient questionnaires handed out but not many responses received. Generally positive, a few comments about waiting times but these are mainly first thing in the morning. SK will carry on handing these out at intervals. Action: SK
· MEDIA SCREEN
JB asked if we can take off the ticker messages and only have a few messages running on those. Agreed can take these off and have 3-4 messages running only. Action:SK
· WATER COOLER
IC mentioned that a patient had said to her about a water cooler in the waiting room. This has been discussed before and patients need to be made aware that they are able to ask for water if they need it. KB mentioned that we can get single use cups of water via NHS Supplies, SK will look into this. Action: SK
· RADIO
Comments also made by a patient regarding the lack of music which means patients can be heard at the desk when talking to a receptionist. Explained why we had decided to stop using the radio but there may be some public domain music we can use.

Action: SK
· NEWSLETTER
SK to do an FFTS article for the newsletter.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  6.00 PM – WEDNESDAY 28 OCTOBER 2015
